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Monday, 11 February 2013 
 
 
The Chair, 
The General Purpose Standing Committee No. 2 
Parliament House 
Macquarie Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
Dear sir/madam, 
 
Re: The Drug and alcohol treatment (Inquiry),  the Use of cannabis for medical purposes 

(Inquiry) and the Strategies to reduce alcohol abuse among young people in NSW 
(Inquiry) 

 
 
Thank you for providing us with the opportunity to submit our ideas to the NSW Drug and alcohol 
treatment (Inquiry), the Use of cannabis for medical purposes (Inquiry) and the Strategies to reduce 
alcohol abuse among young people in NSW (Inquiry). The Murrumbidgee Local Health District 
surveyed all its current clinicians and their responses form the body of the submission. The 
contributions received from the clinicians have been provided without favour or alteration. The ideas 
we received are documented below: 
 
Drug and alcohol treatment (Inquiry) 
 
“I have placed a client under the IDAT Act and the treatment has been incredibly successful for this 
client, abstaining from alcohol for the last 4 months. He now engages in services and is not a drain 
on the resources of the hospital emergency department as he no longer presents as suicidal whilst 
intoxicated. His health continues to improve and he now has a regular GP and medication regimen. 
Much of this has been through the incredible work of the team at the Bloomfield IDAT unit and their 
exceptional communication skills throughout the entire process”. 
  
“The issues I have found with the IDAT act of late is for the remote and rural clients in particular 
access to the clients that are extremely non-compliant and at risk. This includes access for 
assessment, engagement with staff and the possibility of having to access emergency services to 
see the client and to transport the client to the treatment facility. One particular incidence I am facing 
at the moment is a client who lives an hour out of Griffith. Access to this gentleman is quite difficult as 
he refuses to engage in D & A services, is a high aggression risk and even if we obtain a section 10 – 
there are no facilities for him to be seen by a AMO immediately and his treatment and detainment is 
dependent on beds”. 
  
“I have also found difficulty with the lack of beds available and would submit to the enquiry that there 
needs to be more funding for further beds to be allocated”. 
  
“Continued and increased funding would also be handy; with the ongoing care of the client post 
discharge to access things like transport to supportive services etc.  
  
“I feel there is a great need to have a CTO option with the IDAT Act as although I have had a 
fantastic success with one client I feel the next one that I have put a referral for will require a legal 
order to continue with is ongoing care”. 
  
“I think we should be encouraging everyone to persist with the IDAT. It is not perfect, but it is better 
than not having any provision for involuntary treatment.” 
  




